
BeaconsfreM Banner
Published by the Beaconsfield Progress Association Inc. December

NEWSLETTER CO-ORDINATOR TED NORTON Ph. 7O7 1313 ASSISTANT MARGARET BOON 707 5053 PHOTOGRAPHY PAUL COHEN 707 24801
ADVERTISING CO-ORDINATOR TONY RUSHTON Ph. 707 1765 BANNER POSTAL ADDRESS PO. BOX 217 BEACONSFIELD 3807

CARDINIA CREEK PARKLANDS, UPDATE,
On Sunday 20th November
the 'Final plan' document was
published and released for pub-
lic view of the proposed Lin-
ear Park adjoining Cardinia
Creek.

The press release dated 20th
November repeats informa-
tion that has been published
in the pre releases. However.
it is important for residents of
Beaconsfield to note the fol-
lowing changes made to the
Discussion Paper Number Two.

1. Land to the East of
Beaconsfield/Emerald Road
has been removed from the
proposal.

2. A narrow creek frontage
has been included on the
Haileybury College Land be-
tween Princes Hwy and the
Pakenham Railway Line.

There will also be a need in
the future to accommodate a
Linear trail on one side of the
creek or the other.

3. The boundary has been
redefined on the eastern side
of the creek between Princes
Highway and Leckey Road.

The next stage in the creation
of the parkland will be the
start of the formal statutory
planning process which pro-
vides a further opportunity
for community comment.

Further comments or queries
should be directed to the
Cardinia Project Manager, Mr.
Will McCutcheon at Mel-
bourne Parks and Waterways,
Private Bag 8. Kew. Victoria.
3101

Telephone :- 03) 816 6835

Council
Crown
r,!e!bourr» Water

Rl Private

A BLAZING SUCCESS

As has been the tradition for
the last few years, the
Beaconsfield Progress Asso-
ciation organised a very suc-
cessful Bonfire night on the
31st October (Cup Eve).

A crowd of about 400 people
attended a night of free enter-
tainment. Including Chorale
singing, Gemco Players and
Bushband. Wally Wombat and
the Balloon man always de-
light the younger members of
the crowd.

The Bonfire brings a smile to
both young and old and the
organisers wish to thank the
community for their support

and donations of bu -. ible
items.

The organisers wish to thank
the following organisers and
individuals for there support
both before and on the night.

- Beaconsfield Fire Brigade
- Cumoot Rovers
- Beaconsfield Milk Bar
- Kathy's Market
- Pakenham Gazette (and

Wally Wombat)
- John & Sheryl Campbell
- Cranbourne Chorale Society
- Gemco Theatre Co.

Cont. Page 20.

CHRISTMAS CAROLS
BY THE CREEK

TO BE HELD IN THE
BOB BURGESS
RESERVE.

SUNDAY EVENING
DECEMBER 18TH
7.30 TO 8.30PM.
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Stilre of

What's Happening at Council
by Pakenham Shire Councillor Peter Meeking,
PO. Box 130. Berwick. 3806 (059) 44 3568

COMMUNITY
GRANTS 1994/95

Council has now determined the
Community Grante 1994/95.

Within the Beacon Hills Rid-
ing, the amount sought was
$96,500, with the amount
available totalling only
$49,560. As such, it was not
possible to finance all of the
projects but the following ap-
plications within Beaconsfield
were successful. A total of
$11,450 was distributed be-
tween community groups in
Beaconsfield and $12,500 was
given to groups in Officer.

Successful groups were :
Beaconsfield Recreation Reserve
- Maintenance grant
1st Beaconsfield Scouts
- Ramp and Handrail
Beaconsfield Community Centre
- Paving
Beac Children Service Centre
- Sink & Cupboards
Beaconsfield Fire Brigade
- Hose & Equipment
Beaconsfield Progress Assoc.
- Banner Newsletter

Officer Pony Club
- Development of Reserve
Officer Rural Fire Brigade
- Maintenance
Officer Recreational Reserve
- Improvements

The projects not funded will
ne-ed to reapply at around the
same time next year, subject
to the appointed Commission-

ers agreeing tc maintain the
Community Grants Scheme.

In the interim, Council at its
last meeting to be held on
Monday, 5 December, 1994
will give further considera-
tion to these areas which have
not been funded, and may
provide some assistance from
Riding Funds which are held
for Sundry Works.

THE LAST HURRAH
Yes, the Shire of Pakenham will
cease operations on the 16th
December, 1994, and all Shire
Councillors will be dismissed.

On that day, the Government
will appoint Commissioners (in
lieu of Councillors) to manage
the affairs of the Community
for the next 15 months (mini-
mal). On that day the Govern-
ment will also appoint an Act-
ing Chief Executive Officer of
its choosing, and on that day
the Shire of Cardinia will come
into existence ( in lieu of the
Shire of Pakenham).

The Cardinia Shire will equate
to the previously existing Shire
of Pakenham, but will now
also include all the township
of Cockatoo, Emerald,
Kooweerup and Lang Lang.

The outgoing Shire Council-
lors, as a group, have agreed
to offer support and advice to
the Commissioners should it
be called for.

CAROLS BY THE CREEK
-a family community project.

This will be the fifth year we
have held a community Carols
service. As usual it will be held
at the Bob Burgess Reserve

We plan to start with a Christ-
mas Pageant for the children
, followed by traditional and
modern carols, concluding
with a brief fireworks dis-
play. We aim to begin at 7.30
and finish at 8.30pm.

Local artistes will be featured,
as well as items by children
from Beaconsfield Primary
School and the Officer School
of Dance. Compere this year
will be Sean McMahon with
instrumental support from
members of the Baptist
Church.

Remember the date : Sunday
evening December 18th.
Everybody welcome.

Don't forget to bring blankets
or chairs for seating. Candles
provided by the Beaconsfield
Progress Association will be
available at minimal cost.

COUNCIL SEEN THE LIGHT

The Beaconsfield Progress As-
sociation thflpkfi the Shire of
Pakenham for having street
lights installed alongside Sol-
diers Road Beaconsfield.

For many years this stretch of
road between the railway sta-
tion and Adamson Road has
been dark and dangerous for
travellers walking home after
dark. With new footpaths and
now the overhead lighting,
that area of Beaconsfield has
been greatly improved.

The Association would like to
thank Councillors for approv-
ing such works after many
previous requests to have these
improvements made.

Orf behalf of Councillors
Ewenson, Owen and myself
who together have provided
in total some 59 years aggre-
gate service to the Municipal-
ity, a sincere thank you is
extended to many people
throughout the Beacon Hills
Riding who have supported us
as we have attempted to carry
out our duties as Councillors.
We can only hope that the
Commissioners do appreciate
the work of those many citi-
zens who work for their com-
munity in a voluntary capac-
ity, and that the Commission-
ers continue to fund and sup-
port those vital community
groups.

ERROR
The Banner subcommittee has
been informed of an error
they made in typing the Coun-
cil report on the front page of
the October 1994 Banner.

In the lead up to printing a
figure of .9% was inadvertently
recorded as being 9%. There-
fore, the article should have
read as follows.

"It was pointed out that the
rates could be lowered by 0.9%
if no commissioner's allow-
ance was made."

We apologise for printing the
information incorrectly and
hope that we didn't falsely
raise the expectations of too
many ratepayers.

ED.
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For all outdoor
needs from tractors,

mowers, chainsaws,
brushcutters,

pumps, etc.

Spares, Repairs & Service

Contact PeterWillis

Beaconsfield
Mower & Tractor
Centre

707 5368

BERWICK
AUTO

ELECTRICS

3/94 Princes Hwy Beaconsfieid
Telephone: 796 1550

Complete Auto Electrical
Service, Change Over
Units. Discount Batteries
Truck and Machine Wiring

Also at:
29 Enterprise Ave.
Berwick Ph: 707 3617

JBOSCH
SERVICE

FROM THE PRESIDENTS DESK
By Tony Rushton

I would like to take this op-
portunity to thank our past
president Ted Horton for the
hard work he has done over
the past number of years.
Although he is not on the
committee this year he is still
the co-ordinator for the Ban-
ner. Other members who have
stepped down this year are
Jan Irvine, Don Tye and Dulcie
Rushton. We thank them for
the work that they have done
in the past.

This year we have a small but
enthusiastic committee which
I feel will work well as a
team.

We welcome Paul and Kaye
Cohen on the Banner subcom-

mittee as our official photog-
raphers.

Since the last Banner we have
held a very successful Cup
Eve Bonfire Night with enter-
tainment and a colouring com-
petition.

Another successful night was
our break-up where we in-
vited a number of guests who
have regularly helped collate
the Banner or have helped us
in other ways.

Next year we hope to look fur-
ther into the area around the
preschool where there is a prob-
lem with the traffic. We hope to
hold another "History Night"
which seems very popular.

There will be many changes
within the Shire due to re-
structuring and we will not
have any councillors for quite
a time.

We wish everyone a very
happy Christmas and a Safe
and Prosperous New Year.

Tony Rushton.

LOCALS MEET THE DUCHESS OF YORK,

Above:- Albie Jones with his
wife Grace meet the Duchess
of York.

Local identities Grace and Albie
Jones had personal invitations
to meet with the Duchess of
York on Thursday 1st December
at Caulfield Town HalL

The Duchess of York is a
Patron of the Motor Neurone
Disease Association and Albie
is a MND sufferer.

After her speech to almosi.
300 people the Duchess moved
down from the stage to meet
the people. She was in no way
rushed to leave until she had
met and had a photograph
with the 90 MND sufferers
and their carers.

As a Past President of the
Progress Association, Albie
would like to wish everyone a
Merry Christmas and all the
best for the coming season.
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Beaconsfield Community Centre Inc.
PO. Box 2 Beaconsfield.

Ph. 7073449

BEACONSFIELD COMMUNITY CENTRE
Written by Sue Bailey)

outside trips. This group is
continually growing in num-
bers and this makes for great
day of fun.

We are looking for new ideas,
tutors and volunteers at the
centre. One way to share
your ideas is to join the pro-
gramming Committee which
meet approximately once a
week, to put togetherthe pro-
gramme for each term.

Or maybe you have a craft or
hobby that you would like to
share with others and would like
to try your hand at tutoring.

Temporarily unemployed?
Then maybe your skills and
knowledge that you have could
be shared with others. We
would love to hear from you.

Our term 1 programme for
1995 should appear in your

, letter boxes early in the New
Year and our Enrolment week
is from 13th Feb. - 17th Feb.
Please call in and see us or
ring Sue on 707 3449. And
don't forget our centre is avail-
able for hire throughout the
year at very reasonable rates.

On behalf of the Community
Centre I would like to thank
all of you who helped in any
way at the centre throughout
the year and wish you all a
very Merry Christmas. I look
forward to seeing you again in
the New Year, together with
many new faces.

Merry Christmas and Happy
New Year.

It's that time of year again!
Amongst the hustle and bus-
tle before Xmas we try and
find time to reflect on the
events of the year, and also
look ahead to the coming year.

At the community centre we
have had a very busy year
offering many new and differ-
ent courses. In addition to our
regular groups that meet at
the centre (Gi Gong, Walking
Group. Model Railway, Mid-
way and the Art Group) we
now have a Weight loss group
that meets once a week and in
the new year we hope to add
a craft group, initially meet-
ing twice a term.

The Childrens Services have
had a particularly busy year.
The year started with one
Pre-Kinder session on a Tues-
day morning and due to in-
creased enrolments a second
session was established on a
Thursday afternoon. Enrol-
ment for 1995 3 year old Pre-
Kinder are being taken now.

The Thursday morning Occa-
sional Care proved particu-
larly popular with a full enrol-
ment for the whole of term 4.
Two playgroups have also been
running successfully through-
out the term and Toy Library
has increased it membership.

The Midway Group (over 50's)
have enjoyed a great variety
of activities, including many

COMMUNITY CENTRE COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT
iWritten by Peter Aurisch • President;

The centre is proving to be a
great asset to our town with
an enormous amount of peo-
ple using the centre every
week. Our groups are grow-
ing in numbers and we are
looking forward to better
things next year.

We are hoping to see addi-
tional people to be involved in
maintaining the centre and we
particularly need extra people
on the committee of manage-
ment. Any amount of time
given is most appreciated.

I would like to take this op-
portunity to wish everyone a
Merry Xmas and a Happy
New Year and hope to see you
at the centre in the new year.

Peter Aurisch

As this is the last edition of
the Banner for this year and
the Community Centre will
be closed over the school holi-
days, I am able to report a
very successful year for the
centre, financially sound and
well managed by a group of
very- dedicated people.

BEACONSFIELD
MODEL RAILWAY
CLUB NEWS.

Beaconsfield Model Railway
Club is really on the move.

A preview of their new
portable layout under
construction, shows that it
virtually fills the large
meeting room at the

Community Centre.

They hope to have it available
for exhibition in a few months.
Members are looking for a
large vacant building for
permanent storage and
construction space.

MIDWAY CUP DAY LUNCH

Above: Members of the Midway group enjoy the Midway Cup.
The winner for 1994 was Eddy Millen. L - R Roy Simpson,
Dorothy Simpson, Audrey Millen and Eddy Millen.
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A NEW FACE ON THE TEAM, PAUL COHEN;
THE BANNER'S OFFICIAL PHOTOGRAPHER,

Paul Cohen.

Paul has been a resident of
Beaconsfield for the past 8
years. He began his career in
Photography 25 years ago and
has experience in Street Pho-
tography, Weddings, Portraits,
and Commercial Photography.

Paul works at Tessar
Photographies, East Malvern,
as a Sales Consultant for Profes-
sional Photographers. He also
operates his own business - part
time - specialising in Weddings.

Portraits, Commercial, Equine
! Horse) photography, and Copy
Photographs.
Paul is a fully qualified Col-
our and Black and White
printer. His prices are kept to
a minimum, achieving an af-
fordable price structure with-
out forfeiting quality

Paul can be booked for any
Photographic requirements on
707-2480 A.H. or leave a
Message on the Answering
Service. Urgent Enquiries may
call 015 527 584 mobile.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF
BEACONSFIELD PROGRESS
ASSOCIATION - 25th October.

The evening was quite well at-
tended - a new committee was
formed and Mr. John McCaffrey
from the Shire of Pakenham
gave an informative talk

Past President Ted Morton
stepped down from the com-
mittee and Tony Rushton has
taken his place.

The "Team" of Keith and Anne
Goodman are to handle Secre-
tarial duties for 1994 - 1995
and Willem Boon agreed to
stay on as our Treasurer. Paul

& Kaye Cohen of Beaconsfield
were welcomed to the meeting
and Paul took many photos of
the evenings proceedings.

The new committee would like
to thank Councillor Ted Owen
for chairing the meeting while
elections took place. Council
Officer John McCaffrey spoke
at length about Local Govern-
ment restructuring for the
Pakenham Shire and other
issues currently effecting
Beaconsfield township.

Photo Right :- 1994-1995 Committee Back
row L-R Graham Baker, Secretary Keith
Goodman, President Tony Rushton, Roy
Simpson, Vice President I Treasurer Willem
Boon. Front row L-R Assistant Secretary
Anne Goodman, Peg Dundas, Kath Clarke
and Dorothy Simpson.

&
CRAFT SHOPPE

att our friends and
Customers a Safe and ^Happy
Christmas and a Prosperous

fear.

Qay & John Henderson

16 PRINCES HIGHWAY BEACONSFIELD. Ph. 796 1490
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THE BEACONSFIELD
NATURPATHIC CUNIC

HAS MOVED

PETER N. HANSEN HAS BEEN
ESTABLISHED IN BEACONSFIELD
FOR OVER 6 YEARS AND WISHES

TO ADVISE THE LOCAL COMMUNITY
OF HIS NEW LOCATION AT
46-50 PRINCES HIGHWAY

BEACONSFIELD.
(PART OF THE BEACONSFIELD

SWIM SCHOOL COMPLEX)

TRADITIONAL, NATURAL AND
DRUGLESS MEDICINE, WITH

SPECIAL INTERESTS IN:
* CHILD BEHAVIOURAL PROBLEMS
* EMOTIONAL PROBLEMS

(ALL AGES)

THE BEACONSFIELD NATUROPATHIC
CLINIC AND THE BEACONSFIEUD
PHYSIOTHERAPY CLINIC HAVE

JOINED TO PROVIDE
TOTAL CARING SERVICE

PETER N HANSEN
NATUROPATH

46-50 PRINCES HIGHWAY
BEACONSFIELD 3807

PHONE 707 3892

KEN BRYAN 707 3864

K.B TRANSMISSIONS
Automatic Transmission

31 ENTERPRISE AVENUE.
BERWICK, 3806

K.B. TRANSMISSIONS
Automatic Transmission Specialists

31 ENTERPRISE AVE.,
BERWICK

PHONE 707 3864

RAINFALL IN BEACONSFIELD
Dr. R. C. Webb.

Water vapour is evaporated
into the air daily from oceans,
lakes, rivers and also by tran-
spiration from plant life. The
appearance of clouds provides
evidence of the presence of
water in the atmosphere.
Clouds can be described as
LOW ( from the earth's sur-
face to 2.5 kilometres); MID-
DLE ( 2.5km to 6 km); HIGH
(above 6 km).

•

Dr. R. C. Webb.

In my last article for the
October Banner (Vol.6 No. 5.)
I referred to the lower than
average rainfall for 1994 and
that up to the end of Septem-
ber the total was the lowest
for the last ten years. The
Editor in a footnote written
on 7th October reported that
the rain "was coming down in
buckets". The actual rainfall
for the 7th. of October (re-
corded at 9am on 8th) was 8.6
mm. In the next two days
there were a further 3.3 mm
followed by a record period of
15 days without rain! How
careful one needs to be in
predicting!

The total rainfall for October
was only 51.7mm., with 11
days of rain. There have been
high levels of rainfall in Octo-
ber such as 142mm. in 1989,
117mm in 1990, 112.5mm in
1992. Low levels for October
were 37.8mm in 1984. 32.4mm
in 1987 and 30.6mm in 1991.

The next lowest in recent years
was 584.3mm in 1987. The
highest ten month reading
was 811mm in 1989.

The situation in November
(up to 25th) has been 61.9mm,
despite falls of 18.8mm on the
second and 13.9mm on the
21st of November. Heavy
falls of rain will be required in
the next 5 weeks, to bring the
1994 rainfall up to average.

CLOUDS
I have been intending to write
something on clouds for some
time as clouds provide a
useful indication of weather
conditions. Clouds have their
origins in the water that cov-
ers 70% of the earths surface.

Many of us will recall being
taught the four types of clouds
given Latin names which in-
dicate their character.
1. CIRRUS ( a hair)
2. CUMULUS ( a heap)
3. STRATUS (a layer)
4. NIMBUS (rain-bearing)

Today we have ten main cloud
types with further sub-types
according to their height shape
and colour.

These ten are :-
1. CIRRUS - High level -
white tufts or filaments
2. CIRROCUMULUS - high
level- small rippled elements
3. CIRROSTRATUS - high
level- transparent sheet or
veil.
4. ALTOCUMULUS - mid-
dle level - rippled elements,
white with some shading.
5. ALTOSTRATUS - middle
level - grey sheet.
6. NIMBOSTRATUS - lower
based sheet - thicker and
darker.
7. STRATOCUMULUS - low
level- layered with series of
rounded rolls, generally white.
8. STRATUS - Low level -
layer or mass with grey uni-
form base.
9. CUMULUS - Low level-
individual, vertical rolls or
towers, flat base.
10. CUMULONIMBUS - Low
level - very large cauliflower
shaped towers up to 16km
high.
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AKOONAH PARK
- BERWICK -

Produce, Trash &
Variety Market
EVERY SUNDAY

Opens 8.30 am. to 1.30 pm.

OVER 140 STALLS INSIDE
AND MORE STALLS OUTSIDE

CAKES * HOUSEHOLD GOODS * CLOTHING
JEWELLERY * CRYSTAL AND DINNER SETS
PLANTS * CRAFT * FRUIT AND VEGETABLES

PHONE BOOKINGS ON

7073103

Keogh's Pharmacy
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
•̂••̂ •••i

Mon. - Fri. 9am. - 6.30pm
Sat, Sun. 9am. - 1.00pm
Public Hoi. 9am. - 1.00pm.

Public Fax Service 796 1645
for

HOME DELIVERY
Agent for:
MEDIBANK PRIVATE
A.N.A.
LATROBE
COTY COSMETICS
CONSTANCECARROL
AUSTRALIS
FRENCH PERFUMES

707 5187
Invalid Equipment for Hire
or Sale.
Ear Piercing
Pregnancy Testing
Photocopy Facilities
Fax Facilities

Agent for: KODAK
24 exp film (7.95

Reprints 1/2 Price for 10 or more
1/2 price Enlargements : 20 x 25cm

Shop 2/16 - 24 Princes Highway
BEACONSFIELD

CRIME IN
BEACONSFIELD

Can anything be done to prevent the following types of crime
to our homes, our property or our children? Clearly crime has
arrived in Beaconsfield. Not just petty or occasional crime, but
serious, habitual, re-occurring and threatening.

Can any of these crimes happen to you or have you
already been a victim??

The following information Has been supplied by the Police Dept.

AUG & SEP
Obtain property by deceipt - horse Holm Park Rd.
Unlawful possession of stolen car,
property& drugs O 'Neils Rd.
Theft from car Rail Station
Graffiti to train Rail Station
Stealing property & refunding for cash -stolen ID Wood St
Obtain property by deceipt- falsified bankbook Princes H'way
Theft from vehicle & theft of vehicles Princes H'way
Handle/receive/retain stolen goods- young offender Rail Station
Obtain property by deceipt, stole credit cards
from letter boxes Used 109 times- two offenders.
Theft of motor broken down vehicle Princes H'way
Recovered stolen vehicle & cannabis May Rd.
Drunk in public place, resist arrest. Princes H'way
Obtain financial advantage, forged $100 notes Princes H'way
Theft of compressor from building site Soldiers Rd.
Intentionally cause serious injury Princes H'way
Criminal damage by arson Princes H'way
Wilful damage to vehicle, windows smashed Kathleen Crt.
Burglary to Business Princes H'way
Obtain property by deceipt Princes H'way
Burglary & theft many items Lyle Ave.
Theft of rear door from business Princes H'way
Wilful damage to building Rail Station
Minors possessing alcohol Princes H'way

OCTOBER
Damage to car in carpark - Hotel Princes H'way
Theft of vehicle & damage Princes H'way
Burglary & theft .many items Hudson St.
Damage to vehicle Wallace St.
Damage to school plumbing, windows etc. Lyle Ave.
Theft from shop Princes H'way
Minors possessing alcohol Wood St.
Damage to vehicle Glisman Rd.
Intentional injury to baby Sylvia Rd.

NOVEMBER
Damage to property Princes H'way
Damage to petrol pumps Princes H'way
Damage to school- windows & garden Princes H'way
Criminal damage to shop front -window Princes H'way
Theft of boots Wood St.
Damage to & theft from vehicle Lyle Ave.
Theft of horse rugs EmlBeacfldRd.
Burglary & theft many items Payne Rd.
Theft of hub caps, vehicle Rail Station
Possession of cannabis Dryden Crt.
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CARDI COUNTRY
ORCHARDS

IAN WAKE

Apples & Pears
all year round at wholesale prices

specialists in
Peaches & Nectarines

(in season)

Open 7 days a week 8 am, to 5 pm.

PAYNE ROAD BEACONSFffiLD 3807

PHONE (03) 707 1549

WINE
By Keith Goodman

Beaconsfield
Chiropractic Clinic

CHIROPRACTIC is the science of neuro-musculo-skeletal
medicine. It deals with the ills and injuries of the body by
locating any point of interference or malfunction of the nerves,
muscles or joints which may cause pain or symptoms.

CHIROPRACTORS are trained for a full six years at university.
This enables the chiropractor as a primary contact practitioner,
to appropriately assess a wide range of conditions in all age
groups from infants to the elderly. All major health funds and
Workcover and TAG cover chiropractic care without referral.

AT the Beaconsfield Chiropractic Clinic as well as general
and family chiropractic care, we work closely with local sporting
clubs for injury management and prevention. We also provide
laser therapy and acupuncture.

DR. STEVEN PRATT
B. App. Sci.(Chiro)

16-18 WOOD STREET

BEACONSFIELD

Tel. (03) 7961110

Keith Goodman

DE BORTOLI WINES -
Among Our Best

Now and again something
happens which causes us to
re-assess the standards we
live by; our 'measuring sticks.'
Along comes something new
to cause us to pause and shake
our head at the sheer quality
of the thing, its ease of use or
its beauty. Like what? you
say. Examples for me have
been Glenloth free range
chicken; driving a quality
Japanese car; the Southbank
complex; the flavour of home
grown heirloom vegetables or
real bread; fishing with the latest
carbon fibre rod and Shimano
reel (yes I know I'm a male).

De Bortoli wines are the most
recent . Recently for three
days I assisted as a steward at
the Lilydale Wine Show - the
stand out exhibitor was De
Bortoli. Two trophies, three
gold, seven silver and three
bronze, thirteen medals from
sixteen entries.

Some outstanding wines were
a 1994 Semillon, a 1993 Shiraz
a Chardonnay from the other
than current vintage class
probably 1993 and a Cab-
shiraz which most likely sells
as the Sacred Hill Shiraz Cab
and a bargain easy drinking
wine at around $5.

No longer will I view De
Bortoli as a maker of high
volume wines off irrigation.
Steve Weber and his
winemaking team at Yarra
Valley are producing wines
among the best in this country.

CHRISTMAS
Now is the time to begin
planning our Christmas meals.
That special meal on
Christmas Day the more
relaxed meals and drinks with
friends over the next week . A

case of easy drinking bubbly
is a good idea with one always
in the fridge in case; Yalumba
Angus Rose Brut at about $57
a dozen is ideal.

If trying as a first course
Melissa's Chicken liver pate
match it with Seppeit Sparkling
Burgundy ,$10,an elegant and
festive way to start.

A Rhine Riesling with fresh
asparagus or a salad of smoked
salmon, grapefruit segments
and avocado; try Pewsey Vale
R R 1994, $7 or Wolf Blass R
R 1994, $8.50.

Main course is usually Turkey,
Pork, try a Glenloth free range
chicken but be warned it will
spoil you for other chicken
forever and a leg of ham makes
for a pleasant and easy change.
Try a Chardonnay; De Bortoli
Windy Peak 93,$7.50 or step
up to Kings Creek or Yarra
Ridge both 93 and $15. For a
rose try Schinus Victoria 93,
$10 and for a fuller flavoured
red try De Bortoli Sacred Hill
Shiraz Cab 93, $5 or step up to
Mildara Robertson's Well
Coonawarra Cabernet 92, $13.

With a soft cheese like
Camembert or Brie try a
quality Pinot Noir; Yeringberg
93, $20 or Scotchman's Hill
93,$17.

Christmas Pudding to finish
with one of the glorious Tokays
from Rutherglen try Morris
Liqueur, $12 or Morris Old
Premium, $27.

All wines are available at
Dan Murphy's and are at
discount prices.

Merry Christmas and please
do not drink and drive.
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BEACONSFIELD
AUTOMOTIVE

SERVICES

Rob Robinson

Qualified Motor^Meo*rcinj
Licenced R.W.C.

. 1
94 Prmces Hwy.
BEACONSFIELD AUTOMOBILE

REPAIRER

PHONE: 707 4468

ELIMINATE CONFUSION

Beaconsfield Lodge Motel
Stay in one of our new or

completely refurbished
and renovated units

Our 12 units feature double, twin or
queen size beds and a two brm family unit.

Your Hosts: Robin & Kathleen Best
1 Souter St.
Beaconsfield

(03) 707 1454

("Written by Kath Clarke)

In the near future there will
be a name change for Adamson
Street. This small but well
used thoroughfare linking
Wood Street and Railway Ave
was named after one of the
well known families who set-
tled in 1888.

Mr. James Adamson started
the hardware business in the
shop next to the fire station
which now sells antiques, and
the street was named after him
when Mr. J. J. Ahem was secre-
tary of the Pakenham Shire.
Two names have been sug-
gested to Council, James for
the founder of the business,
and Arthur his son, who in-
herited the shop and traded
there till ill health forced its
closure, thus keeping the fam-
ily link recorded in that area.

It is felt this name change will
eliminate confusion for visitors

with Admason Rd. off Soldiers
Rd., named for brother Jim,
Jack and Bob Adamson of the
same Family who built homes
on their soldier settlement blocks
after the First World War

Ed. The Banner has surveyed
longtime residents of the area
and Bruce Adamson of Rail-
way Ave.. The consensus of
opinion is that "Arthur Street"
be considered after Arthur
Adamson that owned and op-
erated the Wood Street hard-
ware store. Bruce Adamson
however did mention that he
would like to see the family
name "Habour" used in other
namings in the future. John
Habour and his family of thir-
teen children were also well
known as early settlers and to
date their name has not been
remembered in any street
names.

This extract was taken from State Bank Staff Magazine, Dec. 1979-No. 96.

OUR OLDEST AGENT IS A
QUIET PHILANTHROPIST

Above Well known Beaconsfield resident
Arthur Adamson Photo taken in 1979.

Arthur Adamson, 84, of
Beaconsfield, is the Bank's
oldest living agent , and has
been successfully running our
agency in his hardware store
for 37 years, reports Agency
Examiner Max Bleach.

Mr. Adamson lives a quiet, bach-
elor existence in a house behind

the store, without such ameni-
ties as a refrigerator or a televi-
sion set, but has been a lifelong
benefactor of charities.

He is a Life Governor of five
of Melbourne's leading public
hospitals and more than 30
beds commemorates his name
on plaques.



Page 10 Beaconsfield Banner

THE WILLOWS
NURSERY

Fully qualified, ex-teacher of Horticulture John Baker
gives you free advice on all Your gardening problems

THE WILLOWS NURSERY
Cnr. Princes Hwy & Glismann Rd., Beaconsfield

7074852
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 9am-5.30pm

BLUE GUM PARK - EASTSIDE
(Part of the Blue Gum Group of Mobile Home Parks)

Brunt Road, Beaconsfield.
(Just off Princes Highway)

For Peaceful Living under the
control of our resident managers,

"YOU CANT BEAT IT!"

Quiet Treed settings.

Mobile homes available for short and
long term accommodation OR bring
your own home and we settle you in.

Large in ground pool, Tennis court and
B.B.Q. area.

Spotless amenities block.

Competitive Rental rates.

"Pop in and see Barbara or Barry Duke, it
would be our pleasure to be of service to you."

Phone (03) 707 2753.

OUR NATURAL WORLD

Peter Hansen

"To be a Vegetarian, or not to be
a vegetarian, that is the ques-
tion." (Apologies to Shakespeare)

The battle still rages between
those who are flesh eaters and
those who are not, but who is
right and who is wrong? Per-
haps that is being too simplis-
tic though, so lets look at
some facts and try to restrain
our bias for a time.

The.flesh eaters case is fairly
simple. Meat is a source of
much protein and iron, is quick
and easy to prepare, and gives
a feeling of "being full" after
a meal. It is tasty, plentiful
and enjoyable with vegetable
or salad, and there is a good
variety of types of meat.

Correct on all counts, and a
very strong argument for lov-
ers of animal flesh!

Meat will sustain life all right,
but is it healthy and what are
the long term ramifications?

The famous English Biologist,
Thomas Huxley, in his book,
"Mans Place in Nature", said
Man is biologically a primate
and a fruit eater." Consult any
zoo-keeper or anthropologist and
they will tell you that the hu-
man body ( anatomy) is nearest
to that of the vegetarian animal,
not the carnivore.

The primates, gorillas, great
apes, chimps etc. eat fruit,
nuts and vegetables and will
not eat the flesh of other
animals. Would you catch a
chicken, kill it with your bare
hands and eat it raw? Neither
will primates, our cousins in
nutrition.

Another fact, carnivores have
a very short intestinal tract,

(about 10-12 feet in a lion) thus
meat transit time is quick and
gives no time for putrefaction
to set in and cause colon cancer
carnivores don't get colon can-

cer, but man does)

Primates ' including man) have
a long intestinal tract (approx.
30 feetj which allows a slower
transit time for non- flesh
food, without the danger of
colon cancer, which is not
caused by fruits or vegeta-
bles. These are "live" foods
travelling through a "live"
body, and are proper for the
anatomical structure of man.

Carnivores eat flesh raw, and
this is non carcinogenic . It is
only carcinogenic when
cooked. Thus cooked flesh has
a very real danger for man, by
putting toxins in the blood,
and brings putrefaction in the
intestinal tract. This does
not, nor cannot, with fruit
and vegetables.

Cost is another factor too. For
the money spent on some por-
terhouse steaks 'gone in one
meal) you'll fill half your re-
frigerator with fruit and veg-
etables, which will last a week.
(Housewives take note)

Vegetarians are peaceful.
They include horse, goats,
cows, deer, elephants etc.
These will starve to death
rather than eat animals. It is
well documented that meat
eating societies breed aggres-
sion, harshness, selfishness,
violence and intolerance.

Famous vegetarians include,
Plato, Buddha, Pythagoras,
Mahatma Ghandi, Tolstoy,
Wagner, St. Francis, George
Bernard Shaw, and many other
too numerous to mention.

The spiritual, or aesthetics of
vegetarians and carnivores
could not be better highlighted
by the simple example of de-
ciding whether you would pre-
fer to pat a lion or a deer.

Think about this, and also
look up Deut 15:23 and gen-
esis 1:29 in your bible for
perhaps the final words on the
matter. Sorry meat eater.

Yours in health.
Peter Hansen.
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Berwick Motor Body Repairs
PTY. LTD.

SPECIALISING IN

INSURANCE SMASH REPAIRS

FOR ALL MAJOR INSURANCE COMPANIES

24 HOUR TOWING SERVICE

(03) 796 1199

Using Universal Car Bench

Dedicated Jig System
European Paint Baking Oven

BODY SHOP

(059) 432 343
PRINCES HIGHWAY

OFFICER, 3809

COURTESY CAR A VAILABLE

SELECTED
CRASH

REPAIRER

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE FOR
LOCAL BUSINESSES

The following are times that local businesses
plan to be open during the holiday period.

Keoghs Phannacy:-
Normal trading except for

- Sunday 25th Dec.
- Monday 26th Dec.
- Sunday 1st Jan. Open 9 - 11am
- Monday 2nd Jan Open 9 - 1pm.

Open 9 - 11am
Open 9 - 12noon

Post Office
Closed on following days:

-Monday 26th December
-Tuesday 27th December
-Friday 30th December
-Monday 2nd January

Goodfellows:
-Closed on Sunday 25th December.

Beaconsfield Baptist Church
-Christmas Day Service 9.30am.
-No evening services during Janurary.

r

RECIPE CORNER

PORT/HERB PATE

Ingredients:
30 grams butter
1 onion chopped
4 rashers of bacon chopped
750 grams of chicken livers
1 tbs thyme
1 tbs sage
l/2 cup port
% cup chicken stock
'/2 cup cream

Method: Heat butter in pan, add onion and bacon,
cook lightly. Add livers, herbs port and stock. Cook
over low heat until all the livers are browned but still
pink inside. Process in food processor until smooth
with cream. Spoon into moulds (1/2 cup capacity.
Cover refrigerate until firm. Serve with melba toast.
Serves 6.

MELBA TOAST
Remove crust from toast slices of bread. Cut diago-
nally. Place on oven trays and bake in moderate oven
until crisp and lightly browned.

L J
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BEACONSFIELD TIMBER
AND

HARDWARE Pty Ltd

Qerald ami his staff uxndd &£g
to tafg this opportunity to
thankjveryonefor their support
throughout 1994.

hope everyoiu has a
Merry Christmas and a
9{appy yjeiv year.

1)rive Safety and ive hope
to be able to help you with
your timber and Jtardwore
requirements in 1995.

BEACONSFIELD TIMBER AND HARDWARE Pty Ltd
Lot 2 Beaconsfield Ave. Beaconsfield Tel. 707 5055
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BEICKBATS
AND BOUQUETS

Brickbats - to the people
who dumped garden rubbish
and truck tyres along the road-
side in Kenilworth Ave. Don't
they care about the local envi-
ronment?

Brickbats : - to the persons
who stole a garden hose from
the front yard of a house on
Princes Hwy.

Brickbats : - to a member of
the P.T.C. staff who on two
separate occasions refused to
sell V Line Train Tickets be-
cause he was too busy at 10.30
am. and was knocking off at
2.30pm. that same Wednes-
day.

Bouquets . - to the girls in
Berwick Travel who fixed up
the V Line tickets for us.

Bouquets : - to the busi-
nesses who are open during
the Christmas public holidays.

Congratulations:- to all those
students who successfully
passed their final exams at
school.

BODY SHAPING SPECIAL
Beaconsfield Squash & Fitness Centre

Now presents the latest in
fitness technology with its
TOTAL BODY CIRCUIT

Special for Banner readers
12 months Gym/Aerobics .
& Circuit only $249

Casuals welcome

Bookings 707 2929

BEACONSFIELD SQUASH & FITNESS CENTRE
29 Wood St, Beaconsfield 707 2929

BUTTONS & BOWS
CHILDCABE CENTRE

KINDERGARTEN PROGRAMME
3-4 year old Kinder

5 Days A Week
* FEE RELIEFAVAILABLE

* HOT MEALS
* PERMANENT, PART TIME AND

OCCASIONAL
All Enquiries Welcome

6 STELLA STREET BEACONSFIELD TEL. 707 5532

SCOTT HOLDINGS PTY LTD
For prompt, friendly service with

BOBCAT
BACKHOE
TIPPERAND
RETAINER WALLS
TELEPHONE (03)
7O7 1685

Stuart Scott
PAYNE RD. BEACONSFIELD

THE STEERING JOINT
WE AIM TO BE THE BEST AT WHAT WE DO

BECAUSE YOUR CAR DESERVES PEOPLE WHO CARE
* FULL MECHANICAL REPAIRS
* SERVICING OF ALL MAKES & MODELS
* ELECTRONIC TUNING
* BREAK & CLUTCH REPAIRS
* FRONT END REPAIRS
* WHEEL ALIGNMENT
* WHEEL BALANCING ON & OFF CAR

EREE PICK UP & DELIVERY LOCAL AREA
EVERY VEHICLE SERVICED AT

THE STEERING JOINT
IS DETAILED FREE! OF CHARGE
YOUR CAR WILL LOOK AND FEEL GREAT

ALL WORK GUARANTEED

FREE
NO OBLIGATION

QUOTES
12 WOOD STREET
BEACONSFIELD
PHONE 707 3393
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PAUL COHEN
PHOTOGRAPHY

Weddings
Portraits

Sports
Copy Photos B/W

B/W Dev & Printing

16 Lyle Avenue
Beaconsfield 3807

Telephone
707 2480

BEACIE
SERVICE

CENTRE
Servicing &
Mechanical

Repairs

Now Licenced
Roadworthy

Testers

Ross Mercier
Gary Bryan

ALL WORK GUARANTEED

796 1401
122 Princes Hwy., Beaconsfieid

SWEET AND SOUR
The organisers of the 1994
Beaconsfield Bonfire Night would
like to thank residents for their
support in bringing down their
combustible garden refuse to
build up the fire. Those attend-
ing will agree that the burning
of the bonfire was particularly
spectacular on the night

However it must be noted that
some lazy, thoughtless persons
abused the opportunity to drop
off combustible waste by dump-
ing spare wheels, plastic bags of
grass cuttings, mattresses etc..
on the pile. In typical cowardly
fashion, this was all deposited at

the back of the fire out of
sight The Council grant the
Progress Association special
permission each year to hold
this event. Dumping of this
non combustible household
rubbish not only puts the fu-
ture of this event in jeopardy
but the culprits themselves
could be fined by the Bye-laws
Officer for rubbishing the
Council Reserve.

Footnote :- Members of the
Progress Association extracted
and disposed of most of the
unburnable waste before the
night.

BONFIRE COLOURING COMPETITION
A HUGE SUCCESS

BUTTON AND BOWS

How do you measure success,
particularly of something like
a colouring competition.

Could it be the number of
entries, 65; the quality of the
entries and difficulty of
choosing the winners; the crowd
around the display at the
bonfire; the excitement at the
other end of the phone when
winners were rung (I think
some mothers mistook me for
the man from Tattslotto); but
for me it was seeing the

beaming smiles and look of
pride on the faces of the
winners at the presentation-
Well done everyone you all did
a terrific job.

Winners were: Bryce Williams,
Emily Jagiello, Kristen Van
Vliet,Todd Cousins, Rebecca
Weeks (overall winner), Leah
Kapitany and Adam Lawrence.

Special thanks to those who
donated the lovely prizes- Rath
Clarke, Dorothy and Roy
Simpson, Buttons and Bows
Childcare Centre, Beaconsfield
Progress Association, Kaye &
Paul Cohen, and Dulcie &
Tony Rushton.

Below Winners of Colouring
Competition L-R. Kristin Van
Vliet, Rebecca Weeks, Adam
Lawrence, Bryce Williams and
Emily Jagiello. Absent Todd
Cousins & Leah Capatina.
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BE ACTS NOTICE BOARD

Dressmaker
'Woodcraft & fumitiut

FRENCH POUSUNG, WOODTURWK3, ANTIQUE FURNTTURE
RESTORATION, GENERAL FURNITURE REPAIRS,

HANDCRAFTED ITEMS MADE TO ORDER.

ROB & ANNETTE PH: (059) 43 2526 ALL HOURS .

±±
Open 7 Days
a Week

Rug Repairs

Shop 6/4 Princes Hwy.
Beaconsfield

Debbie Whitworth
Proprietor

7961750

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR
Domestic, Commercial,

Industrial
installations and repairs

PETER STEELE - R.E.C. 8772

Phone (03) 707 4906
Mobile 018 392 370

23 Hudson Street, Beaconsfield.

TYREPOWER jj
RAY LAWN

Proprietor

BERWICK TYREPOWER
Enterprise Ave, Berwick, Vic. 3806

Tel (03) 707 3177 Fax (03) 796 1836

COMPUTERS
Quality Products
Quality Service

Competitive Price

TECHNOLOGY TOOLS FOR INDUSTRY

Platypus Technology P/L
124 Princes Highway, Beaconsfield

(03)7962302
(03)7075376

±±

Landscaping Grass Slashing
Rotary Hoeing * Blocks Cleared

Lawn mewing - Ride on mower & Slashers
Smart 4WD front end loader for hire
Paths and Barbecue areas paved
Irurt trees srayed

hoed and Hollands, Vertical Drapes, Venetians
Canvas Blinds

For FREE QUOTE
62 Enterprise Avenue
Berwick 3806

Phone 796 1088
A.M. 796 1379
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BE ACTS NOTICE BOARD

ervices <Pty. Ltd.
ACN 065 745 762

For all types of Speciality Concreting
Slate Impression & Imitation Brick

PATHS, PATIOS, GARAGES, DRIVEWAYS
IN ALL TYPES OF FINISHES

'.PHONE RUSSELL

(03) 707 3046 015 325 961

MELALEUCA LODGE
CNR BRUNT RD., PRINCES HWY. B EACONSF1ELD 3807

Book now for your special
CHRJSTMASDAYLUNCHEON

also

our NEW YEARS EVE
PARTY

Phone 7961044

±±
PROFESSIONAL

WORD PROCESSING
KAYECHAPMAN

D Reports D Manuals D Presentations

Fast, reliable service utilising modem equipment.
Laser & colour inkjet printing. Photocopying available.

$25.00 per hour.

TIMBER CUT AND DRESSED

TO YOUR REQUIREMENTS

OPEN 7-30 AM MONDAY TO SATURDAY

Phone (03) 796 2302 FM (03) 707 5376 4/94 PRINCES HWY.
BEACONSFIELD 3807 PH. 796 1861

Dr. Robert A. Panjkov
B. D. Sc. (Melb.)

DENTIST
Unit 4 87 Wood Street

Beaconsfield 3807

Ph. 707 3508

GRASS SLASHING &
FARM MAINTENANCE

Bryan Park
Phone: 707 2007

FREE QUOTES

Fences Repaired
Chainsaw work

All Types of Paving
Rubbish Removed

ft. MINIBAH RECYCLING
DEPOT

if We accept fridges if

if All types of metals *

if Bundled Newspaper if

if Brie a Brae

Berwick Tip
Quarry Rd.
Narre Warren

W/M & Clothes Dryers.

Car engines etc.

Bottles & Cans

707 5725

ALLIED BUILDING SERVICES

62 Main Street,
PAKENHAM 3810

Trevor (Bushy) Mites

B.S..MAI.B.S., Dip. B.S.

Mobile 018 341 601 Phone/Fax (059) 414 355
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BEACONSFIELD
SCOUTING NEWS

DISTRICT SCOUTS ON
COMPETITION CAMP

Beaconsfield's Devil Patrol
represented by Tristan Kerr.
Andrew Bartlett, Garth
Keppel, Elijah Nguyen, Dan-
iel Riley & Marcus Wilson,
competed in the Toomuc Dis-
trict Annual Competition
Camp over the last weekend
in November. Patrols from
ten other Troops in the Dis-
trict also competed.

Congratulations to Officer
Troop for successfully win-
ning the Shield. A well de-
served reward for "food camp-
ing" in true Scout style.

Patrols were assessed on
gadget making, camp layout.
Health & Hygiene, Cooking
Skills, menu Planning and
Rostering duties and Enter-
tainment.

The Patrol and their Guest As-
sessor dined on Roast Lamb,
Roast Potatoes, Pumpkin, Car-
rots and boiled peas, Chocolate
pudding and fresh fruit salad.
The roast was cooked in a "Drum
Oven" Well done Beaconsfield
on being runners up.

Congratulations to Marcus
who was awarded "Camp
Champ" by Devil Patrol.
Thankyou to our Scout Leader
Darcy for being there with us.

BEACONSFIELD
SCOUTS OFF TO

PERTH IN JANUARY

5 Boys and a Leader are join-
ing approximately 3300 other

Victorians in the Victorian
contingent at the 17th Aus-
tralia Jamboree in Perth. W. A.

The Scouts have been wash-
ing cars while their parents
have been assisting at the
Blue Light Disco to raise some
off the money needed for such
a far away holiday.

The six leave Dandenong by bus
5 am. on Thursday 29th Decem-
ber and arrive in Perth shortly
after breakfast, W.A. time.

This is an adventure of a
lifetime as a Scout usually
only has one opportunity to
attend such a large gathering
of Scouts. It is expected there
will be over 12,000 Scouts and
Scouters including a small
contingent from Nepal and a
Troop from Singapore in Sub
Camp 300 at Perry Lakes.

Tristan Kerr and Malcolm
Horton have been chosen as
Patrol Leaders within the
Jamboree Troop, In all there
will be five Patrols, each with
6 lads and a total of 30 boys in
Troop 327.

Beaconsfield are joining with
14 boys from Ballam Park, 7
from Kerang and 2 from
Beaumaris together with
Leaders from each of these
Troops.

Beaconsfield Scouts met the other
members of their Troop at a Pre-
Jamboree Camp at Beaumaris
in early October. The 2 days
were spent on "getting to know
you" activities.

Since then each
Scout has been
busy making a
Name Board each
and a patrol flag
for the Troop Gate-
way at Perry
Lakes.

Badge Swapping
is a favoured ac-
tivity at all Jam-
borees. This jam-
boree will be no

exception as a Special Toomuc
Badge has been made for the
17th Jamboree, 1995. The 18-
20 Scouts and Leaders from
Toomuc District will each re-
ceive a supply of these badges.

With the promise of Hot
weather in Perth in January
everybody is looking forward
to plenty of water activities.
A good time should be had by
all.

"What lies behind us
and what lies before
us are tiny matters
compared to what lies
within us."

Ralph Waldo Emerson

Above :- L-R Andrew Bartlett, Marty Veenstra, Joan Horton,
Tristan Kerr and Malcom Horton.

THANKYOU
We thank the community of
Beaconsfield and surrounding
municipalities for their support
over the past 9'/a years of being
in business as Beaconsfield Au-
tomotive Services.

The decision to depart from
our business was not a deci-
sion made in haste. Cur-
rently we are catching up on
"Gunna" jobs around the
house. This should keep us
occupied until well into the
New Year.

We wish Robert & Roslyn
Robinson, the new owners of
Beaconsfield Automotive Serv-
ices, our best wishes for a
successful transition.

Again, thankyou for your pa-
tronage and especially your
friendships. We wish you all
a very Merry Christmas and a
safe and Happy New Year.

Michael and Mary Perk.

NEW OWNERS

Above :• New owners Robert
and Roslyn Robinson outside
their new business.

Local residents of
Beaconsfield, Robert and
Roslyn Robinson are now the
new owners of Beaconsfield
Automotive Services, situated
at Factory 1, 94 Prices High-
way, Beaconsfield.

Robert who has had thirty
three years experience in the
Motor repair industry , is a
qualified motor mechanic of-
fering service and repairs to
cars and light commercial ve-
hicles, any make or model.

Robert and Roslyn previously
operated a Service Station and
Mechanical Workshop for over
twenty years.

Mary and Michael Perks who
started Beaconsfield Automo-
tive Services almost ten years
ago, are now taking a well
deserved break.
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Beaconsfield Sport
BEACONSFIELD

TENNIS CLUB NEWS
(Written by M. Chatfield)

BEACONSFIELD
CRICKET CLUB INC.

Margaret Chatfield

Another busy year nearly over
and Christmas not far off. End
of season and Christmas Break-
Li p parties have been arranged
for the club and individual
competitions in the club.

I'd like to wish everyone on
behalf of the Beaconsfield
Tennis Club a Happy Christ-
mas and Safe and Prosperous
New Year.

MID WEEK LADIES
COMPETITION

Tuesday Section 7 + 1 0 have
made it to the Grand Final
with each coining from 4th
position. Great effort.
Section 7 team members -
Brenda Douma, Julie Atkins,
Carol Ronalds, Lyn Thorpe
and Margaret Appleyard.
Section 10 team members -
Chris Blunden, Robyn Baker,
Bev Bristow, Margaret ,
Margaret Chatfield and Jenny
Shepherd.

Congratulation to Tuesday sec-
tions 2 649, Wednesday Sec-
tion 3 and Thursday Section 3
who had made it to the finals.

Midweek ladies Competition
enquiries to Pat Schelling (03)
707 1839

SATURDAY JUNIORS
AND SENIORS

Saturday Juniors and Seniors
cease play on the 17th Decem-

ber and recommence on the
4th February, 1995.

The Juniors Christmas Round
Robin is being held on Friday
16th December at 4.30pm,.

Congratulation to Regan
Morehu who played in the
Berwick & District Team for
boys 14 and under Shell Squad.
The team won their grand
final in a very close match on
20th November.
Saturday morning Juniors
enquiries - Heather Sanders
707 2081
Saturday Afternoon Seniors
enquiries - Dawn 704 6852
Coaching enquiries - Robert
Kieghery's (059) 644 043

THE BAG COMMITTEE

Our Annual Street Stall in
October was once again a great
success due to helpers on the
day and donations of goods by
club members raising $320.00.
A special mention, Lyn
Thorpe's Berwick Wholesale
Nurseries for donation of a
large numbers of pots of yel-
low violas. They made a very
bright display around the stall
table.

The M & M Chocolate drive is
still proving popular and looks
as though we will have the
same result as last year.
Thank you to club members.

NIGHT TENNIS
COMPETITIONS

Tuesday Night Beginners to
B Grade "Unisex" any enquir-
ies contact Margaret Chatfield
- 707 2016
Thursday night A & B Grade
mens enquiries - Brian
Crockett.

To become a member please
contact Jenny Shinners - 707
2575
Hire the courts please contact
Margaret Chatfield - 707
2016

In a good start to the season,
all grades have put in strong
performances. This year we
are coached by Derek Brown
for the second consecutive sea-
son, and we welcome several
new players from far and wide
to the club. We have again
entered five senior and three
junior sides; the only club in
the West Gippsland Cricket
Association to do so.

Despite rain early in the sea-
son causing disruption to sev-
eral games, most have been
completed with Beaconsfield
winning eight of the twelve
games completed so far. In
the juniors, there has been
similar success.

After struggling for numbers
earlier, we are now almost to
the point where we can field
full sides every week. How-
ever, we are very keen to hear
from anyone interested in a
good game of cricket, with the
biggest and strongest club in
the W.G.C.A. We are espe-
cially keen to hear from any
juniors in the area interested
in learning and enjoying
cricket. In Under 12, Under
14 and Under 16 grades.

President :-
Alan Tomamichel - 707 2380,
Secretary
Alan Sauvarin - 704 8931,
Junior Co-ordinator -
Don Kerslake (059) 413 736

PAKENHAMLTTTLE ATHLETICS

The Pakenham Little Athletic
Centre, incorporating inter-ath-
letics, caters for the 5-17 year
age group providing a range of
track and field events including
sprints, hurdles, middle distance
running, high jump, long jump,
triple jump, shot put, discus and
javelin. The season runs from
September through to March
and is conducted at the Paken-
ham Consolidated School Oval
on Saturday mornings from 8.30
- 11.30am. and includes some
twilight meetings starting at
5.30pm on Friday nights, fol-
lowed by a social sausage sizzle.

Our motto is "Family, Fun
and Fitness" with the empha-
sis on providing each indi-
vidual child with the knowl-
edge and confidence to com-
pete at each event in a safe
and caring environment.
Children join Little Athletics
for a variety of reasons and
we endeavour to cater for their
needs whether they be social,
fun or serious competition.

Region Relays were recently
conducted at Springvale Cen-
tre where our teams did very
well with the Under 14 boys
composite team including
Leigh Jones and Luke
Kapitany qualifying for the
State Relays in three sepa-
rate events. Cross Country
events are available for ath-
letes wishing to compete over
the winter months.

Any interested persons are
welcome to come along to one
of our meetings and have a
try-out. Programs and infor-
mation is available from
Cheryn Jones, President on
(03) 796 1225 or Diane Bar-
ley, Secretary on (059) 413802

LOST
Tennis Racquet, Friday 4th
November, in the Recrea-
tion Reserve. Wilson Staff
Matrix Series 95. Phone
707 2016.
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SAFE OFF ROAD MOTORCYCLING
SHOULD BE ENCOURAGED,

^Written by John Joyce)

In the last issue there were
articles on trail bike riders. It
is true that residents and land
owners have clear rights.
However where does this leave
the recreational off road mo-
torcyclists?

The unregistered rider has
very little opportunity to ride
and our area has a growing
number of dirt bike riders
particularly at school holiday
time.

Trail bike riding is a legitimate
recreational pastime, and the
various authorities should rec-
ognise their needs. In the City
of Berwick a track is located at
Abbott Rd., Hallam. This track
caters for all types of casual and
social riders 3 weekends a month.
On the fourth weekend Dande-
nong Junior Motor Cross Club
conducts racing, for beginners to
expert grades.

Enquiries for the Hallam track
can be directed to Mr Barry
Deal 795 3539.

The competition aspect of the
sport is well controlled and
safety is paramount. In fact,
Motorcycling Victoria, the con-
trolling body, conducts holiday
programmes to introduce rid-
ers to all aspects of riding off
road bikes. The instructors
are all Victorian Institute of
Sport Accredited, and they can
relate to the needs of riders at
all levels. The programs are
run by Trevor Thomas. - Busi-
ness 716 1182

There are many parents and
riders who are continually
vexed by the problem of where
bikes can be ridden. In fact if
you feel that your local coun-
cil could do more for your
chosen sport then ring your
local council and tell them

BEACONSFIELD
SWIM SCHOOL.

Beaconsfield Swim School
wish all their clients a Happy
Christmas and prosperous
New Year.

The swim school has been in
operation for less than two
years. It is very pleasing for
owners Michael and Jennifer
to see the steady improve-
ment in their pupils.

In December this year a
number of 7 and 8 year olds

about your needs. The Coun-
cil recreation Officer is usu-
ally helpful.

Responsible and safe off-road
motorcycling should be en-
couraged.

Ed. John Joyce is a local
resident and is on the control-
ling body of Motorcross Sport
and has 2 boys racing
motorcross.

who have graduated from les-
sons to the squad programme
will be attempting their first
non stop 1 km swim.

Michael and his teachers are
confident that their swimmers
will achieve their goal. Most
swimmers in the squad pro-
gramme are swimming 1 km
plus per night in preparation
for their event

Many parents have remarked
how their childrens health and
fitness has benefited from the
regular exercise and while not
keen to admit it the children fan
now out swim their parents.

The Swim School will be closed
over the School holidays and
will resume on 30th January.
During this time the pool will
be repainted and maintenance
work will be done ready for
the New Year.

a
BEACONSFIELD PHYSIOTHERAPY CLINIC

46-50 Princes Highway
Beaconsfield Victoria 3807

(Next to Beaconsfield Swim School)

*
*

Back & Neck Pain *
Arthritic & Rheumatic Pain #
Rehabilitation *

Sports & Work Injuries
Headaches
Hydrotherapy

PRIVATE, WORKCOVER, TAG, VETERAN AFFAIRS

Discount for Pensioners & Health Care Card Holders

A member of the Australian Physiotherapy Association

(03) 796 2833



Page 20 Beaconsfield Banner

BEACONSFIELD
GARDEN
SUPPLIES
For friendly,
efficient service

Come<&
See Our Craft
Shop - GIFTS

with a
Difference

*

*

*

*

*

*

Sand, Screenings and Cement
Pavers and Terra Cotta Agi Pipes
Redgum Chips and Pine Bark
Sleepers (old and new)
Scoria and Rocks
Handyman Hardware

WE CATER FOR ALL BUILDERS,
LANDSCAPERS AND TRADESMEN

-Deliveries 7 days a week-

"Call in and say Hello"

94-100 Princes Highway, Beaconsfield

Telephone (03) 707 5144

PROGRESS ASSOCIATION
SAY THANKYOU.

"It only takes a moment to say
Thankyou but it can mean so
much."

As volunteer time is becom-
ing very precious, the Progress
Association decided to hold a
Christmas Break-up to say
thankyou to the many people
who have helped in some way,
and to introduce the 1995
Progress Committee and the
positions they hold.

BONFIRE
NIGHT

Cont. from Page 1.
Wattle Rose and
Tumbleweed Trio
Beaconsfield Kindergarten
Pakenham Little Athletics
Beaconsfield Toy Library
Peter Aurisch
General committee
members (past and present)
Shire of Pakenham

Many volunteer hours are
involved to produce the bi-
monthly issue of the Banner.
We have regular articles writ-
ten, a collating team, and a
distribution team are but a
few.

With good food, drinks and
fantastic company how could
the evening not be pleasur-
able.

The evening was capped by
the President-Tony Rushton
and Secretary- Keith Goodman
cutting a Christmas cake
which had been tastefully
made by Dorothy Simpson and
delightfully decorated by Ann
Goodman.

If you have contributed vol-
unteer time (no matter how
small)- " Thankyou".

See Photo's on page 22
Many Photo's used in the

Banner are available from
Paul Cohen Ph. 707 2840

JOHN HAZY OF
HUDSON STREET,

BEACONSFIELD
DIED

- 2nd November, 1994

After a short illness, John
passed away peacefully at
home.Close on becoming 80
years old he enjoyed robust
health for most of his life.

For many years John worked
outdoors as an orchardist and
was very knowledgeable about
fruit trees and horticulture in
general in this district.

Although he kept a low pro-
file within the community
John was always a friendly
neighbour and willing to help
others in time of need. He
always had time for a friendly
chat Until recent times his
fitness and stature belied his
advancing years.

He will be missed by his neigh-
bours and friends. Condo-
lences to his wife Irene, daugh-
ter Erica and her family

PHOTO'S
Many of the Photo's used in
the Banner are available from
Paul Cohen Phography.
Ph. 707 2480

WANTED

Bluestones, no quantity too small
paying $1.60 each. Ph. 796 2302 B Jt

YAKKERBOO
PERSONALITY

BOUQUETS
OF LOVE

The Melbourne Quilt Exhibi-
tion held November 2nd - 6th
was an International exhibi-
tion attracting entries from
Japan, Germany and Switzer-
land as well as from every
state in Australia.

Beaconsfield Quilting teacher
Roslyn Robinson had her quilt
title, "Bouquets of Love" cho-
sen to hang at this prestigious
exhibition.

This quilt is queen-size con-
sisting of bouquets of flowers
in tones of pink and blue hand
appliqued onto a cream back-
ground and bordered with deep
pink, then handquilted, taking
Roslyn approximately seven
hundred hours to complete.

Left:-
Beacons field
Quilting
teacher Roslyn
Robinson

r

If any boy or girl between the
ages of 16 - 24 years would
like to represent Beaconsfield
at the 1995 Yakkerboo Festi-
val. Please contact Tony
Rushton on 707 1765.

CLOSING DATE FOR

NEXT BANNER IS THE

31ST. JANURARY1995

Like to advertise in
Beacy's own paper
"THEBANNER"

Fin in the form and leave it at
the Post Office.
Name of Advertiser

Phone Number _
Address to which account is
to be sent....

Message..

Rates for advertising:
1/4 page in a single issue $30.
1/2 page in a single issue $55.
Full page in a single issue $90.

All above rates 20% discount if
paid in advance.

Beacy's Notice Board $10 per
issue
Market Place $1 per line per
issue.

I
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A CHRISTMAS REFLECTION
When the last Apollo moon trip of this century
landed two men on the moon, they were
overwhelmed by how the earth appeared from
up there - a tiny, lovely blue ball in an
immensity of space. If the earth seems so
small from the perspective of the moon, how
small humankind must be in relation to the
universe - like tiny specks of dust.

Yet the Christmas message tells us how
important we are in God's sight. When the
Angel announced our Lord's birth, apart from
the name "Jesus" ( which means "The Lord
saves" because He came to save people from
their sins) another name was given.
"Immanuel", which simply means "God with
us". Here is the assurance that God has not
left us to our own devices. He came down to
earth, to be with us. in the person of Jesus
Christ. Our significance lies in the fact that
God loves us, and this is underscored in the
Christmas message. "God loved the world so
much that he gave his only Son, so that
everyone who believes in him may not perish,
but have Eternal Life."

BEACONSFIELD
FIRE BRIGADE.

Beaconsfield Fire Brigade are
looking for enthusiastic, com-
mitted people, who wish to
provide the local community
with a service they need and
deserve. Fire Brigade are
called to a variety of incidents
- not only fires. Availability
of personnel, due to work com-
mitments, busy family lives,
are sapping the Brigade's
strength.

Although a voluntary or-
ganisation, more and more
work is being loaded onto a
few shoulders.

Involvement in Fire Brigade
activities gives you skills
which assist in protection of
yourself and your family.

We take recruits from 16 yrs
of age and any women looking
for something different, this
could change your life.

If lack of time is a problem,
please speak to someone on
how little time can be spent
and achieve great satisfaction
to yourself in the knowledge
you are doing something for
your community. We need to
be ready for that summer that
wants to catch us unawares -
and it will !!!

The Fire Brigade meets Sun-
days between 9.30 - 12.00
noon.

Enquiries: 707 1389 707
1572 A H 707 5636

Watch Your Back !!!
Back pain affects eighty
percent of the population at
some stage of their lives. It
can range from minor aches
with a feeling of weakness in
the back to more severe
reoccuring pain that disables
the person for days to weeks
at a time.

If people understood the way
back problems progress and
can recognise the warning
signals then they are having
some control over their pain
and can minimise stresses on
the spine with proper and
consistent backcare.

The spine consists of 24
vertebrae that have a disc in
between each one and a small
joint on either side at the back
part of the spine. The vertebrae
have various processes for the
attachment of ligaments and
muscles to give it stability
with motion. The role of the
joints is to guide movement as
well as act as a restraint. The
disc bears the weight of the
trunk, head and arms like a
shock absorber but it has to
allow full motion at the same
time. To achieve this the disc
has a jelly like centre which is
held in place by many
concentric rings of strong
fibrous material like rings of
an onion.

As body weight is loaded onto
the spine the jelly nucleus is
compressed and puts stress on
the layers of the disc wall. As
you move in one direction,eg.
bend forwards, the nucleus is
pushed backwards putting
more stress on the back wall
of the disc and behind this are
the spinal nerves as well as
many other structures.

The problem with our lifestyles
is that people spend most of
their time in flexion, ie. with
their spine curved forwards
such as sitting, housework,
gardening, driving and many
more activities. The bad
postures adopted are also in
flexion and all of this strains
and weakens the back wall of
the disc. What is needed is to
maintain a mid positon of our

spine so the stress is minimised
and to ensure that full motion
is available in all directions.
The most frequent loss of range
in the lower back is extension
or arching backwards and this
needs to be stretched to
counterbalance the effects of
the flexion in our lives.

Mild pain is often due to strong
or prolonged stretching of the
disc wall and can be related to
poor posture or flexion
activities. Sudden onset of
pain indicates some tissue has
sustained too much stress and
has been damaged. This could
be minor and resolved in a
matter of days or be more
serious where the disc wall
has been torn and some people
require surgery to help relieve
the pain. Back pain typically
increases in frequency,
strength and takes longer to
heal as years go by and if this
pattern is emerging it is
definitely time to pay attention
now before it is too late.

Backcare rules to live by
include:

sitting tall with a
lumbar roll or towel rolled
up and placed behind at
waist level when sitting

regularly arch the
lower back with prolonged
sitting

use the knees to lift
and keep the back straight

regularly reverse the
forward flexion posture
by arching back with your
hands in the small of the
back

think what effect an
activity will have on your
back before you start
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